
 

 

 

A note from the Head 

 

Tel: 01769 580512 

Friday 24th May 2024 

Kings Nympton Weekly Newsletter 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton     admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

 

  

Dear Parents / Carers 

What a lovely half term we have had, the children have really enjoyed their forest school  

sessions, thank you to Mrs Blacker for planning such exciting days. I love hearing about what the 

children have done throughout the days; the river definitely seems to be a favourite! 

 

On Monday we had a visit from David Chaplin who is our Education Consultant, he was very  

impressed with the children’s learning and their positive attitudes. Below are some quotes from 

the report. We were particularly focusing on Early Years and Reception. 

 

“The good impact of support provided by the federation EYFS leader is being sustained at Kings 
Nympton. The pre-school provision demonstrates a calm, nurturing and positive environment. 
Relationships between children and with adults are warm and encouraging. This supports the 
practitioner to engage in conversation with children to extend learning, such as when thinking 
about the size and colour of boats in the water tray. Both the indoor and outdoor environments 
are very well organised. They are respected by children and well cared for. Threads in learning 
are replicated, such as learning indoors about triangles and then outdoors finding shapes with 
tweezers in the sand. Children feel safe and are confident in the provision”. 
 
“In Reception, this good impact of leadership continues. In mathematics, for example, progress 
over time from starting points is very secure. This is due to effective teaching where learning 
carefully builds on what has gone before. In pattern making and sequencing, for example,  
learning develops from printmaking to drawing and children making their own sequences. A  
considerable strength is the amount and quality of children’s independent recorded work in  
mathematics. Children respond very well to these high expectations and a degree of choice in 
recording their learning”. 
 
“In Class 2, pupils are calm and engaged in their learning. Learning is matched to the range of 
needs in the class with good use being made of personal iPads. The content of work is in line 
with what might be expected for each Year group”. 
 
Well done to everyone! 
 
Have a lovely half term and we look forward to seeing you all back on Monday June 3

rd
. 

 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore : Executive Headteacher 

 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 27TH MAY 2024 

Saturday 25th May 
 Deadline for booking before school club and school meals for the  

w/c 3rd June 

Monday 27th May  BANK HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 28th May  HALF TERM - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Wednesday 29th May  HALF TERM - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Thursday 30th May  HALF TERM - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday 31st May 
 HALF TERM - SCHOOL CLOSED 

 DEADLINE - Yr 6 London Residential Final Payment 

Emails sent this week: Class 2 visit to Meeth Nature Reserve, Lego Club finished 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 3RD JUNE 2024 

Saturday 1st June 
 Deadline for booking before school club and school meals for the  

w/c 10th June 

Monday 3rd June 

 School door opens at 8:45am and will shut promptly at 8:55am 

so that children are in class ready to start their learning at 9am, late 

arrivals will need to be signed in, in the admin office 

Tuesday 4th June  PE kit - Class 1 & Class 2 

Wednesday 5th June  Story Teller Visit to Preschool & Reception 

Thursday 6th June  PE kit today: Class 2 

Friday 7th June  Forest School Year 6 

Saturday 8th June 
 Deadline for booking before school club and school meals for the  

w/c 17th June 



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Preschool - Mrs Stapley 

 

This week it has been all about boats! The children have made their own boats using different 
craft resources and the play dough. In maths we have looked at 2d shapes and their  
features.  

In the outside area we have enjoyed exploring the aqua play by using boats to sail along the 
canals!  

We have also discussed healthy eating and how we can look after our teeth.  

Have a wonderful half term. The Preschool Team 



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Class 1 - Mrs Betts 

In drawing club, Reception have been creating their own character, setting and adventure based 
upon the Aardman animation series ‘Shaun the Sheep’. In one story Shaun was replaced by a 
helpful horse whose mission was to cheer up a sad unicorn…great imagination! 

This week Class 1 have been working on poetry in our final sequence this term.  Their  
independent descriptive poems are based on ‘I Love Bugs’ by Emma Dodd.  They are trying to 
identify and use noun phrases, and expanded noun phrases, applying rhyme and alliteration. 

The focus for Reception this week has been investigating odd and even numbers, using the  
language of equal and unequal. They have used numicon resources to identify the differences in 
structure of these numbers. 

In Year 1, Fractions and have been our focus identifying halves and quarters of objects, shapes 
and quantities. Perhaps they could share half term treats with the family to practice their  
learning – Remember fair and equal! 

In Year 2, Shapes have been the focus and in particular 3d shapes. We have begun looking at 
faces and edges of these shapes and will continue with this after half term. 

In ICT, class one have been identifying bugs in programming and how to debug I wonder if we 
can explain what a bug is in programming? 

In PE, the children have been learning about attacking and defending in games. They have  
enjoyed Piggy in the Middle, and team games such as football. This has allowed them to  
continue to develop their ball control using different parts of the body. 

We hope you enjoy the half term and please remember to write in the daily reading logs when 

reading with your child. Reading really is the key to learning and successful outcomes.  



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Class 2 - Mrs Godly 

This week, the children have been completing all the sequences of work studied this half term. 
They have been trying hard with completing assessments to evidence their learning. As well as 
all this, they have been writing their own version of a ‘traditional story’. They have carefully 
planned their stories and written and proof read them over a period of two days. A ‘traditional 
story’ in this case refers to a story with a main character, a young person, something the  
characters need and an older, wiser person to help them. The children have thought of some 
interesting ideas e.g. a racing driver needing a racing car, a gymnast needing a gym to train in 
and a mother who wants to help her daughter be a famous horse rider. 

In maths, Years 3 and 4 have started a sequence of work on time. This can be a difficult  
concept for the children to understand, so any support with telling the time or calculating  
durations of time that you could help with at home would be fantastic! Years 5 and 6 have now 
completed their work on Statistics. Year 6 have been learning about drawing and solving  
problems with Pie Charts and Year 5 have been using the understanding of data handling to 
solve statistical investigations. 

In other lessons, the children have learnt about food webs and compared them to food chains, 
thought about what makes a good school community and looked at the 5 Ways of Wellbeing. 
The children have also worked hard with Lucy Robinson from the wildlife Trust to improve the 
appearance of the school together. They worked really hard and the school is definitely looking 
a lot better! 

We hope you have a lovely half term break and we will see you all again on 3rd June.  



 

 

 

 

FATHERS DAY BREAKFAST 
 

THURSDAY 13TH JUNE 



 

 



 

 



 

 

SPRING/SUMMER MENU 

Check calendar for deadline dates. 

 



 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 
 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Kings Nympton Primary School, which entitles 

your child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

